

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

9.7.24 – Year 6 Production (Times TBC)

SPORTS DAY - SAVE THE DATE (Weather Dependent)

- •YR 21/06/2024 @ 2 3pm
- •Y1 19/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- •Y2 20/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- •Y3/4 18/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- •Y5/6 17/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FRIDAY 7TH JUNE 2024

WELCOME BACK AFTER HALF TERM

I hope you and your children had a restful break and are now recharged for the final term of this academic year. As we embark on the last term, we are looking forward to upcoming events and we are hoping for good weather. However, should the weather work against us, I kindly ask for your patience and understanding as where possible we will try to reschedule events. I would like to take this opportunity to remind all parents/carers of children who use asthma inhalers to ensure that the inhalers are in date and in school at all times. The health and safety of our students are of utmost importance, and your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated.

Please can I also ask that your children bring water bottles to school each day. Hydration is vital for the well-being and productivity of our children, and we appreciate your support in promoting this healthy habit. Thank you for your attention to these matters. I look forward to your continued support as we conclude this academic year on a successful note.

ARBOR - REMINDER

If you have not yet logged into our Parent Portal 'Arbor' please do. As the term progresses we will communicate more via Arbor and at some point, will stop using Teachers2Parents as a form of communication – you will be updated as to when this will be.

If you need help logging in to Arbor, please contact the school office via email.

THANK YOU - 'DAY TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE'

We would like to share our thanks to Mr Louth who kindly repainted the front entrance and front waiting area in school at half term. We were extremely lucky that his workplace, the 'Lloyds Banking Group' offers their employees a 'Day to make a Difference'. Mr Louth gave his time to join us to paint the area - this means that we made significant savings on labour costs. We are also very grateful to Rushworth's Painting Services who very generously painted the radiators and skirtings for us too. Thanks to all the staff who supported this in half term.

CONTACT INFORMATION



01253 761022/01253 763601

The Office is open 8.30am - 4.30pm



Stanley Website



Syn<u>ergy Website</u>



🖄 Offic<u>e Email Address</u>



Facebook Page

CAR PARKING

Please can we remind parents/carers to park safely and responsibly. We have had reports of parking over driveways which should not be happening.

SPORTS DAY – SAVE THE DATE

- YR 21/06/2024 @ 2 3pm
- Y1 19/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- Y2 20/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- Y3/4 18/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- Y5/6 17/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm

The events are weather/condition dependent so please be aware they may have to be cancelled at short notice

INHALERS

Please can we ensure that all inhalers that are sent into school are labelled with your child's name and class.

REMINDERS

- Please can we remind parents NOT to send ANY TYPE OF NUTS/FOOD INCLUDING NUTS into school.
- Please can we remind parents NOT to send sweets or chocolate bars into school with their child for snacktimes/lunchtimes.
- Due to the children having no access to water fountains, please make sure your child brings a drink of water to school NO FIZZY DRINKS.
- Our school has a strict 'No Smoking/Vaping' policy. Please can we remind parents NOT TO SMOKE OR VAPE on our grounds.
- Please remember, if your child has had a case of sickness or diarrhoea, our policy is to stay off for 48 hours since the last episode.
- To report an absence please call 01253 761022 and select 'Option 1'. Please also let us know in advance of any appointments/reasons for collecting your child early.
- If your child requires medicine to be given in school please email us with the following details:
 - 1. Name of child and class
 - 2. Name of medicine
 - 3. Dose
 - 4. Time to be given
 - 5. Dates to be given

ALL MEDICINE SHOULD BE BROUGHT TO AND COLLECTED FROM THE OFFICE BY AN ADULT.

UNIFORM POLICY

We are noticing an increase in our pupils wearing bracelets – per our uniform policy, for safety reasons, we only allow one pair of stud earrings and watches.

Please could we remind you to refresh yourselves on the policy – <u>click here for</u> more information.



Operation Encompass now operates throughout Lancashire police force. It helps police and schools work together to provide emotional and practical help to children. The system ensures that when police are called to an incident of domestic abuse, where there are children in the household who have experienced the domestic incident, the police will inform the school (Miss Manson) before the child or children arrive the following day. This ensures that the school has up to date relevant information about the child's circumstances and can enable support to be given to the child.